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Next RSO Meeting  January 15, 2013 6:00pm 
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Advertising 
Business Card Ads (1/3 page) are $25.00/month or $250.00/year. 

Classified Ads are free to all members. You may submit your classified ads by e-mail to either 

the Editor or Club e-mail addresses, above. Or, U.S. Mail to the P.O. box address above. You 

may also drop them by the club house or give them to any club officer. Deadline for submission 

of ads is the date of the General Meeting. Classified ads run for 2 months unless requested 

otherwise. 

 

2013 Club Officers 
President -    Jim Bradbury 

Vice President -   Andy Newell 

Treasurer -   Laura Ballard  - 206-940-4289 

Secretary -   Marilyn Manyon 

Chairman of the Board - Cork Carpenter 

 

Trustees: 
Bob Ballard  12/14  

Cork Carpenter   12/14 

Mark Downing  12/14 

Jim Forczek    12/13 

John Griffin    12/13 

Larry Gardner  12/15 

Bob Sadesk   12/13 

Marion Dukes  12/15 

Pat Manyon  12/15 
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Hello fellow shooters and welcome to a new year at the 

Black Diamond Gun Club. The Continental  League shoot 

at the Black Diamond Gun Club will be on Sunday 

January 20th with a 9:00am starting time. We will need 

volunteers for loading the trap houses and scorekeeping. 

Anyone willing to volunteer,  please contact Pat Manyon, 

Marion Dukes, or myself.  The more help we have the 

better. It is a great opportunity to meet other club 

members. 

 

We are in need more cooks for the third Wednesday 

nights of each month. This is a great chance to try your 

favorite recipes out and show off your cooking skills. It 

would be great if we could get enough volunteer cooks so 

that we could rotate on an every other month bases. 

Some people have been cooking for a very long time and 

would appreciate a break. Let see if we can help some of 

them out. 

 

 Next time you guys and gals see Steve Reinhart. Please 

be sure to tell him thank you for the new lights outside 

the club house. Steve generously donated his time, 

material and expertise to install the new outside lights in 

front of the club house. 

 

Let’s not forget Bob Sadesk who repaired the PA system 

in the clubhouse. It was sure working well the last time 

that I heard it.  A big thanks to both Steve Reinhart  and 

Bob Sadesk. 

 

Until next month…Safe Shooting 

Jim 
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December 18, 2012 RSO meeting. 

  

Nine members present: Jim Bradbury, Tom Ekberg, Phil Erickson, 

Tom Fix, Larry Gardner, Tom Hunt, Mike McCarthy, Clinton Shaw, 

and Henry Sherwood. 

  

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Phil Erickson, who 

was acting for John Mulhall. After the Pledge of Allegiance, it was 

announced that a members-present sign-in sheet was being 

passed around, as well as a January 2013 RSO duty sign-up 

sheet to be given to Bud Cross. 

  

New business: John Mulhall had requested that the meeting begin 

with a discussion of .223 rifle usage on the pistol range, and this 

discussion ensued. RSO's have been repeatedly finding .223 rifle 

brass on the pistol range, much of it scattered around the 10-yard 

area. Hank Sherwood has taken pictures of some of them. It 

appears irrefutable from this that people are shooting AR-15 

rifle(s) on the pistol range. This is absolutely forbidden. These 

bullets are damaging the steel backstop, which both damages 

club property and creates a hazard for pistol shooters. We will first 

need to stop this activity, then make extensive necessary repairs 

to the steel backstop. 

  

The discussion centered around how this could be happening. 

When one RSO asked if the police might be doing it during rental 

of the range, Larry Gardner said no, LEO's are absolutely not 

doing this. Accepting this means that it is done by RSO's, general 

members, non-members, or by off-duty LEO's. It may be caused 

by non-members walking onto the property when the range is 

closed, but that would entail risk and yield no reward, and so it is 

highly unlikely anyone would bother to do this. It may be general 

members or RSO's or LEO's with a gate key entering the range 

when the range is closed. Finally, it may be happening during 

open hours, by members or non-members, when RSO's are on 

duty. 
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It was decided to attempt to get more information on who & 

when. John Mulhall is already getting gate records for periods 

when the rifle brass has been found. Tom Hunt and Phil 

Erickson agreed to rewrite the RSO sign-in sheet to add a final 

check-in item, a walk-through of the pistol range to look for rifle 

brass and a notation on the RSO log of any found. This was 

done this day. Bud Cross was asked by e-mail to send an e-mail 

to all RSO's, advising them of this. This was done the next day. 

  

Other new business: John Mulhall wanted RSO's to be reminded 

that he is arranging for a bulk order of bullets from Rainier 

Bullets. He so far has requests for 18,000 of the 35,000 bullets 

needed for this first order, which will lock us into the bulk price 

network. A discussion ensued about orders and prices. RSOs 

who wish to be a part of this order should contact John. 

  

Phil mentioned that John asks again that RSOs must remember 

to enter the cash register money contents as they arrive for duty, 

so that no one's honor is questioned if something turns up 

missing. 

  

Old business: Phil mentioned that John asked him to pursue the 

ongoing discussion of the 200-yard range usage, but as our time 

had nearly run out, this was postponed until the January 

meeting. 

  

Respectfully submitted by Phil Erickson 

  

 

Congratulations Black 
Diamond Gun Club for 
winning the Interclub 

Competition! 
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The following ammunition is available for 
sale at the Black Diamond Gun Club 
 
The club offers the following ammo and components for your 
reloading needs.  Ask at the front counter for help with this. 
 
We have 12 gauge shells in Rio and Federal.  We also offer 28 
gauge, 16 gauge and 20 gauge. 
 
Ammo is available for 22LR, 40, 9mm, 38 and 380. 
 
The following reloading components are available: 
 
Powder 
   4 lb container International Clays 
   8 lb container  
   You can get International Clays in 4 lb containers. 
   All other powders are in 8 lb containers 

• Unique 
• Clay Dot 
• Green Dot 
• Red Dot 
• International Clays 
• Tite Wad 
• Clays 
• 800X 

  
Primers 
    Cheddite, Winchester, Fiochi and Federal. 
 
Wads 
    Downrange and Claybuster 
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Black Diamond Gun Club 

 General Membership Meeting Minutes 

December 18, 2012 

Officers/Trustees/Members present: 

 

Tom Hunt, Jim Bradbury, Cork Carpenter, Pat Manyon, Bob Ballard, John 

Griffin, Marion Dukes, Marilyn Manyon,Bob Sadesk, Jim Forczek, Andy Newell, 

Phil Erickson, Larry Gardner, Clinton Shaw, Hank. 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

It was moved by Cork Carpenter and seconded by Bob Ballard that the 

November 20, 2012 General Membership meeting minutes be approved as 

corrected. Motion Carried. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

BDGC is solvent as of December 4, 2012. Financial reports are provided at the 

board meeting each month. 

(See attached)  Cork Carpenter made a motion to approve the treasurer’s 

report, seconded by Pat Manyon, Motion Carried. 

 

Committee Reports: 

Continental League – Pat Manyon reported we had 52 shooters, 11 squads 

using 5,200 targets for the Continental warm up shoot on December 16th. The 

competition shoot is scheduled for January 20th. Jim Gillis and Marion Dukes 

will set traps back tomorrow with 4 & 5 being left set for Continental and 1,2 & 

3 for Singles and Handicaps.  Note re: Continental traps, during practice they 

were set to Jim Gillis’ direction with a range of 10” low and 25.7 high and we 

received good comments that “most consistent birds from field to field”. We still 

need traphouse loaders, scorers and relievers. The breakfast and lunch cooks 

are all planned with menus set. Continental league punch cards are for sale to 

BDGC Continental shooters enabling you to get 20 rounds for $60.00. See 

Sharon at the desk to purchase. 

 

Cork Carpenter- No report 

 

Bob Ballard – No report 

 

Jim Bradbury – Jim has tried to again contact the White Flyer trucking 

company to coordinate hull pick up with delivery of their targets to SST. We are 

being held up because we do not know the size of bag they want us to collect 

and submit the hulls for recycling in. We will be able to build a frame to hold the 

collection bag once we know the size of bag. We will be able to recycle the 

hulls for benches and other items they build from the hulls. 
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Jim Forczek – The Audit committee is still working on the Audit report to have 

done by year end. 

 

Bob Sadesk – No report 

 

John Griffin – He had a live shoot Hunters Ed class for 11 people from 

Muckelshoot this month. 

 

Marion Dukes – The PITA shoots are scheduled for the first weekend of June 

the 1st & 2nd and the third weekend of August 17th & 18th. Marion is looking 

for the support staff to put on the shoot and cooks for breakfast and lunch. 

     

Pat Manyon – BDGC insurance papers are now ready for review by someone 

in the field that can understand the verbage to see if we are duplicating 

coverage. New member knows a good contact in the industry that has said he 

will review the policies for us. 

 

Chief RSO Position- John Mulhall will leave the CRSO position at the end of 

January. He has other issues to attend to so the club is looking or someone 

who will attend board meetings and be visible at the range as part of the CRSO 

duties. A motion was made by Cork Carpenter and seconded by Tom Hunt to 

ask membership for nominations for those  

interested in fulfilling the CRSO position.  

 

Tom Hunt-   

 

Sportco -Federal Ammunition Report will be coming in soon, by April 2013. We 

need to be sure to specify the size shot you want as they will substitute. We 

need to know the quantity we used in 2012 to be able to order to take 

advantage of the pricing. We should also designate a delivery recipient to be at 

the club when delivery is expected so inventory can be off-loaded and stored. 

Bob Ballard will look into this. 

 

Weyerhaeuser Land Acquisition- We need to stay on top of what the intent of 

Weyerhaeuser is to selling property as it seems there is some movement. We 

have heard that possible Quadrant homes may be interested in  buying land. 

 

Grant Committee Update- Merv is unable to be here tonight due to a family 

funeral. The Grant committee is researching applying for funding from Amateur 

Trapshooting Assoc. another source that will give money to gun clubs. The 

NRA grant has been submitted and will soon start preparation for another grant 

request. NSSF grant request is being worked on for a June submission. 

 

 

Year End Reports- Due in January as listed in last month’s General Meeting 

minutes. 

 

Club Property Tax-Tom looked into the taxes on the BDGC land because he 

thought they were high. A consultant at RCO looked into the issue. Tom 

would like the club to apply for the BDGC property to be re-evaluated from 

residential to forest land, We need a person to work the plan and plan the 

work. Cork will talk with Joe Nagel. 

 

Club Positions- Toms  philosophy  is that more hands helping to run the club 

is a good thing. He supports us asking the membership for people to become: 

Editor,  Newsletter chairman, Web Page chairman, Membership chairman.  If 

the Secretary and Treasurer positions are vacated because the people filling 

the current positions would rather take a chairmanship, those positions would 

require filling.   

 

Interclub Shoot – BDGC was the winner of the Interclub shoot with SST this 

year. The trophy plaque will return to our clubhouse and be seen by all near 

the clubhouse doors.  

  

Nominating Committee – The slate of officers running for 2013 club year are: 

 President, Jim Bradbury  

 Trustee, Marion Dukes 

 Vice President, Andy Newell 

 Trustee, Larry Gardner 

 Secretary, Marilyn Manyon 

 Trustee, Pat Manyon 

 Treasurer, Laura Ballard  

  

The ballots were distributed and the vote was called for.  Clinton Shaw 

volunteered to tally the votes and reported back to the membership that all 

candidates were approved as officers and trustees for the 2013 year. 

 

Motion was made by Cork Carpenter to adjourn, seconded by Tom Hunt. 

Motion Carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. Next general meeting is 

scheduled for December 18th at 7:30. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Marilyn Manyon 
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When reading the calendar, if there is a NAME on 

the calendar, it means that there is an RSO for that 

time.  Public shooting is Wednesday’s and 

Saturday’s.  All other times are MEMBER’s ONLY 

9 
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Range Closures 
 

 

The following  dates are for range closures 

due to the rental of the range.  No members 

should be out on the range during these 

scheduled times unless approved by the board 

of trustees. 

 

The following dates have been scheduled: 
 

January 10, 16, 17, 18 

8am to 4pm each day 

 
      

 

 

Please check your newsletter and/or online carefully for range closures. 

Closures are listed on the monthly calendar and in the section titled 

Range Closures. It is best to check in both places for closures. 

Sometimes the phrase “Range Closed” is omitted on the calendar due to 

the limited space  in the individual calendar date blocks. The club is 

always closed during Law Enforcement agency use. The club is always 

closed during the Women’s Pistol classes.  Note that the rifle/pistol 

ranges are closed for shooting during the Continental League and PITA 

shoots whether it is listed on the calendar or not. This is a courtesy to 

shooters paying entry fees and shooting for trophies. Please check the 

Range Closure section for all scheduled range closures. If you 

mistakenly remove the “Range Closed” sign at the gate, please replace it 

immediately. 

*Note: Entire club is closed during police events 
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We need a cook for the 

third Wednesday dinner 

of every month. The 

club pays for all 

ingredients and in 

return you can get a free 

10 round punch card or 

you can get the 

proceeds from dinner. If 

you are interested or 

would like information 

in helping out, please 

email 

 info@blackdiamondgunclub.org 
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2012 Interclub Trap Championship (BDGC vs SST): 

(250 targets per Event - 2000 total targets possible per club) 

        

                           SST:              BDGC: 

(1)  Singles         236                234 

(2)  Singles         235                239 

(3)  Handicap     207                216 

(4)  Handicap     216                221 

(5)  Doubles       204                217 

(6)  Skeet            245                218 

(7)  Continental  213                235 

(8)  Continental  219                222 

Totals:               1775             1802 (+27) 

  

Final Stats: 

2012 Interclub Champion:  Black Diamond Gun Club 

High-Over-All (HOA-400):  

     *  Interclub HOA Champion:  Frank Neumayer, BDGC (360/400)  

     *  HOA - Black Diamond:  Charles Stacey, (358/400) 

     *  HOA - SST:  John Abbott, (335/400) 

High-All-Around (HAA-200):  

     *  HAA - Black Diamond:  Jim Bradbury, (175/200) 

     *  HAA - SST:  Pascal Hayatsu (179/200)  

  

Total Shooters Participating:  58 (36 SST; 22 BD) 

Total Dollars Generated:  $2782.00 

     *  Total Trap Dollars:  $2140.00 (428 rounds shot (10,700 targets) +/- 

50/50 to the clubs) 

     *  Total Trophy/Prize Dollars:  $642.00 (100% back to shooters) 

  

Interclub Winners (28):   (Boxes of shells given as prizes to winners 

& participants)     

8     Frank Neumayer, HOA - Champion 

6     Charles Stacey, HOA - BD 

6     John Abbott, HOA - SST   

4     Jim Bradbury, HAA- BD 

4     Pascal Hayatsu, HAA - SST  

 

 

Sub-Event Winners (32):      

 

2     Chris Heilman, SST 10-24                                                

2     Charles Stacey, BD 10-24                                          

2     Pascal Hayatsu, SST 10-27                         

2     Jerry Kalamar, BD 10-27     

2     Roy Watanabe, SST 10-31 

2     Frank Neumayer, BD 10-31   

2     Walt Plonski, SST 11-03 

2     Frank Neumayer, BD 11-03 

2     Chris Heilman, SST 11-07 

2     Cody Ballard, BD 11-07 

2     Roy Watanabe, SST 11-10 

2     Frank Neumayer, BD 11-10 

2     Dan Lacher, SST 11-28     

2     Charles Stacey, BD 11-28 

2     Don Hirko, SST 12-01  

2     Marion Dukes, BD 12-01 

  

Participant Winners (37):  (Shooters must have participated in at 

least 2 of the 8 events) 

  

(SST- 18)                                          

1     Al Olson 

1     Bob Wyzenbeek               

1     Bob Tresch                    

1     Dan Lacher 

1     Dick Lichtenberg 

1     Chris Heilman                       

1     John Abbott 

1     John Maculiffe 

1     Lynn Wilkins 

1     Mike Musga 

1     Pascal Hayatsu 

1     Roland Takami 

1     Roy Watanabe 

1     Rusty Bunn 

1     Richard Fulton 

1     Terry Esteb 

1     Tom Coon 

1     Vern Gibson 
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(BDGC - 19) 

1     Andy Newell 

1     Bob Ballard 

1     Charles Stacey 

1     Clint Shaw 

1     Cody Ballard 

1     David White   

1     Frank Neumayer 

1     Greg Tannheimer 

1     Jennifer Anex 

1     Jerry Kalamar 

1     Jim Bradbury 

1     Jim Foeczek 

1     Jim Gillis 

1     Marion Dukes     

1     Mark Downing 

1     Pat Manyou 

1     Robert Sadesk 

1     Tom Hunt 

1     Steve Joos 

 

Continental Shoot at 

Black Diamond Gun Club 

Will be January 20th 9th to completion. 

 

We will need  some volunteers for 

scoring and loading traphouses. 

 

Come on out and help out, free meals 

for all volunteers. 

Do you have a favorite shirt, vest, or other 

item(s) that you would like the Black Diamond 

Gun Club Logo (or any other embroidery) 

stitched onto?  Bring it into the Black Diamond 

Gun Club, attach your name with phone number 

and instructions and Michelle Detwiler will 

contact you with a quote.  Most logos range from 

$15 - $30.  Embroidering a first name, or 

stitching a patch on - $5.  Call Michelle at 253-

230-0472 for questions or quotes. 

NEW & USED MEC RELOADERS……MEC 
PARTS……MEC REPAIR AND TUNE UPS.!! 
 
        If you need a MEC anything, John 
Abbott is the guy to call!!  John has new 
and used MEC reloaders in all gauges and 
also a good supply of MEC reloader 
parts.  If you need a few parts for a worn 
out MEC, a tune up or some repair work, 
call:  
John Abbott (425) 392-1972  
Cell (425) 890-7208 
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Classified ads can be emailed to Laura Ballard at the following 

email address: bdgc_editor@comcast.net    

  

Please don’t hesitate to contact Laura if you have any questions 

or concerns.  All input to the newsletter is welcome and will be 

considered. Thank You! 

For Sale 

Kimber .45 CDP # 4” VG Condition 

Hi Vis Fiber Optic Front Sight with Multi-Color 

Replacement Tubes & Tool – Hard case with 

Two Mags – Two Holsters 1) Cross Breed Belt 

Slide 2) GI Shoulder Rig – Extra Recoil Spring 

& Field Strip Tool $850. Must be BDGC – WAC 

Member or have CCP License Call Larry at 

206-817-7644 

For Sale: Colt 45 Series 70 Gold Cup Match. Call 

Steve at 253-735-2437 $1,200 

FOR SALE: 1. 24" barrel browning safari .264 mag. 

excellent except for small area of paint removed by 

tape. $999.00.  

2. Belgium made BAR 7mm mag excellent 

condition=24" barrel, $999.00 

3. H & R Reising model 65 military trainer 22 lr 

excellent condition. Plus (3) magazines. $999.00.  

4. Winchester model 100 excellent condition .284 cal. 

$999.00.  

5. Remington model 513t excellent restored 22lr 

military traineing rifle. $499.00. 

call #360-825-6179 or 206-228-2996 
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